
 
 

MITC Meeting      11/8/2023 at 3pm 

 

RD Attendees 

Carmen Swinger- Reviewer in the Fungicide Branch 

Nate Mellor- Product Manger 21 in the Fungicide Branch 

Cynthia Giles-Parker- Branch Chief of the Fungicide Branch 

 

HED Attendees  

Cynthia Browning- Toxicologist in RAB6 

Gregory Akerman- Associate Director  

 

MITC Task Force Attendees 

Barbara Christianson- Task Force Manager 

Lisa Campbell- Partner 

Rick Reiss- Consultant 

 

Purpose of the meeting: To discuss the CARC review process for reconsidering the cancer classification 

of MITC. The MITC Task Force has procedural questions for submitting a range-finding study report that 

was previously requested by HED.  The Task Force would also like to know if there is anything more the 

HED team needs for the CARC meeting.  

HED noted that the CARC meeting for MITC is scheduled for the end of Nov. The committee will review 

the proposal, make their assessment, and a formal memo will follow the meeting on the decision. A 4-

week range-finding study (2013) that was cited in the Task Force proposal was not found in HED’s 

database for MITC. HED noted that the study is not considered critical to the assessment, since there is 

another study in the current database that evaluated the same endpoint and exposure timepoint.  

The MITC Task Force stated that it has the study.  They noted that there were 2 amendments to it, the 

latest is from 2020, but the amendments do not change any conclusions or and are not corrections to 

data. The Task Force is willing to submit it to the Agency before the CARC review on Nov. 30. 
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RD explained that it would take a while for the study to come in through the front end and would not be 

processed in time to be considered in the CARC review. The study the MITC task force has would be a 

good supplemental document for the CARC review but the study that was already in house with the EPA 

is sufficient for the review.  Whether the Task Force chooses to submit the study to EPA as supplemental 

is up to them. 

 

After the CARC review there will be a formal memo with the cancer reassessment determination. 

 

On 11/9/20223 Barbara Christianson sent an email to Carmen Swinger stating the following: “Thank you 

again for meeting with us yesterday.  Following up on one of the items we discussed, we understand 

that it is not needed for the review and that submitting it now may be difficult from a processing 

standpoint. For this reason, the Task Force will not submit the range-finding study at this time but would 

be pleased to do so upon request if it is needed at some future date.” 

 


